PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST

TO OFFICE OF TOWN CLERK

                                                                                                           TIME STAMP


ORGANIZATION:  Board of Health
MEETING X
PUBLIC HEARING  MACROBUTTON CheckIt (
(Please circle/check appropriately)
DAY and DATE: Wednesday, February 8, 2023
 TIME:  ___4:30 p.m. 
LOCATION: Townhall 2nd floor meeting room           
PURPOSE:    Board of Health Meeting/Hearing
REQUESTED BY:  Virginia Bacon, Health Inspector
ALL MEETING NOTICES MUST BE FILED AND TIME STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE AND POSTED ON THE MUNICIPAL BULLETIN BOARD 48 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING.
(in accordance with Chapter 303 Acts of 1975)
AGENDA
New Business:

Scheduled Visitors, Designers, bylaw variance request from local bylaw regulations:
             
1 - 
No requests from residents, or the public to be heard by the Board.

2 - 
Review application for acceptance to Loan Program to assist the 

owner in replacing the failed system. 
3 - 
Accept and sign approved amendments Chapter 462 Local 
           Septic Regulations:

Board to review and sign the final modifications approved at the January 11th public hearing. Copy of final Regulations to be posted on website and  available for review and purchase at Board of Health Office.  Copy of the approved regulations to be sent to MA DEP Boston Office.
4-       Health Director’s Report’s: 
Town Health related issues. Covid, Monkeypox, Other: 
Covid 19: positive case update:

1/3 to 1/9 

7 days

10 cases
1/10 to 1/16

7 days

11 cases
1/17 to 1/23

7 days

8 cases
1/24 to 1/30

7 days 
5  cases                                            .
Total


28 days 
34 cases an average of 8.5 cases/week. 

This is a minimal increase/decrease from the previous month’s weekly rate – of 8 cases per week. Indicating a baseline of about 8+ cases per week appears to be relatively consistent during the fall and winter months.
Monkey Pox:   Update

No cases reported in Georgetown 
 5-
Complaints Received:
· Use of styrofoam takeout container and cups by various restaurants, see action taken below in Food Inspection section.
· 141 A North Street – an abutter reported the presence of unregistered vehicles, “junk” on property, and failed septic system not yet replaced.
 Visited site with Building inspector to review complaint from neighbor 

       regarding un-registered vehicles, three are allowed, four unregistered 

       vehicles were noted. Commercial vehicles such as front end loaders, 

       Bobcat utility vehicle, are not governed by the Town regulation. The BI 

       issued a violation order required owner to address unregistered vehicle(s) 

       to bring the property into compliance. 

       Site does have various items scattered throughout the property, which are 

       unsightly but have not risen to the level of a nuisance.  No evidence of 

       rodents observed. 

       As your are aware the owner has contracted with an engineer to design a 
       Replacement system, the design has not been finalized or submitted to 

       the BOH for review.  It is anticipated the it will be submitted prior to the    

       opening of the installation season, April 15, and will be installed in the 

       Spring. I will note that the failure is a technical failure (system is slightly in 

       the seasonal high water table determined by soil mottling and not 

       observed groundwater), and not a physical failure.  There is no breakout 

       to the surface an no backup into the dwelling.  The system does pose a 

       potential threat to the environment, but not directly to the general public.

       All of the abutting properties are served by municipal water, no private 

       wells or wetland resources are located within 100 feet of the system leach 

       area.  

 6-
BOH Permits, Inspections, restaurants, food service, septic, animals:  
Reminder notices sent out to residents and commercial property owners who 

had yet to submit for renewal of their various permits. 

Most have responded. 

Apartment (Residential Rental) inspections: 
None.

Food Service Inspections:

· Addressed improper use of Styrofoam takeout containers and cup use at 
several local restaurants.  Warnings issued to cease use of these items 
banned by Town in 2018-2019 see Chapter 55 in the Georgetown Codes.
· PHN informed the BOH that MAVEN reported a potential case of 
campylobacter on January 19 at a local food establishment.

The establishments salad bar station and food preparation areas were re-inspected and found to be in compliance with the Food Code. No further cases reported, no additional action required by the BOH.  Pam Lara our PHN updated MAVEN, that establishment was current with routine inspections, and that we had re-inspected based upon the potential case, and all was compliant. 
Septic Reviews/Approvals Issued:
· 51 West Main Street – Commercial System (Revised) reviewed and approved.
· 10 Mill Street - Residential repair, reviewed and approved with condition that Conservation Approval be obtained.
Septic Installation Permits Issued:

None closed for winter.

Soil and Perc Testing: 

None closed for winter. 

Septic System Insatallation Inspections: 

35 Charles Street – Repair Residential Pump/Micro Fast and Final 



Update – the fast treatment unit has not been 

    


installed as Thursday February 2nd, due to delays 

from manufacturer.  The house is nearly completed, but remains unoccupied.

11 Canterbury Drive – Repair Residential Pump and Final




 Update  - the final installation of pump was completed 

 on January   2023. Awaiting the as-built plan in order to 

 issue CoC.

All of the above installation permits/inspection require tank, bed bottom inspection, sand, system piping and d-box final inspection, and final grading inspections. 
7- 
Other BOH Business: 

Brief discussion on current fees.

Proposed clinics, flu other: 
None
Updates: 
Status of 141 A North Street.  Applicants engineer Jim Scanlan PE working on the design plans not yet submitted. 
Minutes of Meeting: 
January 11, 2023 
8- 
Adjourn:
Any person with a disability who wishes to attend this public meeting and needs a reasonable accommodation, please contact the ADA Coordinator  Orlando Pacheco at opacheco@georgetownma.gov 
